

Todd M. Turner Chair District 4

PRINCE GEORGE'S I SOUND

Service. Community. Progress.

June 9, 2020

Mr. Nate Evans Active Transportation Planner Office of Planning & Capital Programming Maryland Department of Transportation 7201 Corporate Center Drive Hanover, Maryland 21076

Dear Mr. Evans:

The Prince George's County Council fully supports the Prince George's County Department of Public Works and Transportation's ("DPW&T") application to the Maryland Bikeways Program for the Prince George's County Sheltered Bike Racks Project (the "Project").

This Project showcases Prince George's County's continued commitment to advancing safe and accessible bicycle infrastructure projects that give County residents the ability to diversify the modes of transportation at their disposal. This Project not only benefits County residents, but also tourists, visitors and commuters by providing the opportunity to easily access safe and convenient bicycle parking, as well as, perform minor bicycle maintenance on demand.

The Prince George's County Sheltered Bike Racks Project is a minor retrofit project that will provide bicyclists of all ages and abilities safe and accessible bike parking in the County through the purchase and installation of bike racks, bike rack shelters, heavy duty tire pumps, signage, solar lighting and bicycle U-Corrals.

Your full and fair consideration of the Prince George's County Department of Public Works and Transportation's grant application, under the established rules and guidelines, is greatly appreciated. Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Sincerely,

The Hon. Todd M. Turner

Council Chair